The Millers To Mexico





Dear Pastor and Praying Church Friends,

MARCH / APRIL 2024

WE SERVE A RISEN SAVIOR!

It is our privilege to partner with you as we serve our Resurrected King. There are so many who are dead in their trespasses and sins, on their way to a Devil's hell where they will be forever separated from God. We are doing our best to take the gospel to them so that they may experience the redemption, resurrection, and regeneration that is in Christ Jesus. Thank you for your faithful prayers and support- They are making a difference!

We have been very busy in the Church here (Iglesia Bautista FIDELIDAD). In just 8 months our attendance has steadily increased as more people have come to visit. Of greater importance, many of these have been saved. Last Sunday we had 47 in the AM service, and, incredibly, 49 for the PM service! (50, if you count the drunk fellow that came in for 10 minutes before staggering away!) Full disclosure- this attendance was due in part to a Mexican missionary family of 5 that presented their ministry to Norway, but it was still very good. BTW- Missions is a priority in this new Church!

We are active in soulwinning, and someone is saved nearly every week. We follow the Holy Spirit's leading and are careful to make sure there is genuine conviction and repentance. Additionally, we always follow-up and offer discipleship, but so far only a few have responded to our offers to teach them. Several, however, have come to visit the Church. Here are some of the nearly 20 people that have been saved recently.



Marisol

121



Pueblito & Estefanía



Antonio & Karen



Valentina



Socorro



Diana

2 weeks ago, we had our first Valentine Married Couple Dinner. 11 couples attended! It was a special time of fun, fellowship, and encouragement.

In January Ruth was involved in a traffic accident. It was not her fault, and, thankfully, she and the 3 kids with her were okay. However, our car was totaled. We sent out a report about this incident, in which we asked for prayer for funds to help with this need. Having a smaller, secondary vehicle here in Mexico is a critical tool in the ministry that increases our mobility and productivity. We have received several generous offerings to help with this need and we should have enough to purchase a replacement vehicle. We are planning a brief trip to Texas in a few weeks to do our taxes and look for a car. Please pray for God's guidance and wisdom for this. A special thank you to the Churches that contributed for this unexpected need. We are amazed at how the Lord has used you-our friends-HIS PEOPLE to be such a blessing and encouragement to us.

Thank you for your prayers and support! Your Humble Servants, For Souls, For His Glory, The Millers-Steve & Ruth, Steven, Abigail (Married!), Elisabeth, Benjamin, Levi, Caleb, Joshua, Isaac I CORINTHIANS 15:57-58

Email: srm4mex@gmail.com Phone: 940-389-9588 Website: www.millers4mexico.com Field Address: Santa Catarina 111, Col. Juriquilla, Querétaro, QRO C.P. 76234 MEXICO Field Telephone (Cell) 011-52-442-738-4571